Doney Park Water
“A Member-Owned Cooperative”

Minutes
March 18, 2020
Directors Present:      Jim Timney







Dennis Peat
Eugene Sullivan

Selden Wasson

Brittany Lehman

Also, Present:
        
Marc Twidwell
- General Manager





Leslie A Hoffman – Staff
The Board of Directors held their regularly scheduled Board Meeting at the Doney Park Water office at 5290 E Northgate Loop, Flagstaff AZ.  President Jim Timney called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m.
The first agenda item was Communication from Members – No members were present.

Next on the agenda was the Approval of the January 2020 Board Meeting Minutes.  All Directors present reviewed the minutes.  Director Peat made a motion to approve, Director Sullivan seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.
The Board then reviewed the Financial Statements.  Director Lehman made a motion to approve, Director Wasson seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.
The next agenda item was the Manager Reports, Office Reports, and Operation Reports.  
Presentation of the Marijka Well/Booster site upgrade

Matt- Explained that current work that is being performed is the 1st of three phases of the Marijka Well/Booster site upgrade. A brief slide show was presented showing some before and after pictures of the well/booster site. The slides showed the progression of the work in sequential order. The slides included hydro tank cut and dismantle. Hydro tank concrete support jack hammering and re-pour of concrete pads, concrete cuts and removal of concrete to be removed to accommodate new suction and discharge plumbing, and the placement of the new skid. A Gantt chart was displayed to show the projected time line of the project. The projected finish date is mid-April before peak demand time. The question of the three different phases was discussed. The 1st phase includes the installation of the skid, 4 Vari-drive units, electrical and plumbing associated with the new components. The 2nd phase will include the building and installation of the new RTU, back-up, and selector panels. The 3rd and final phase will include new plumbing to the existing storage tanks from the well head and the installation of a cinder block vault to accommodate a new well flow meter.   
Marc presented a copy of the COVID-19 notice posted on the DPW website and discussed situation with the board.
Director Peat made a motion to approve the reports, Director Wasson seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.
The next agenda item was New Business.  Director Timney brought up the temporary stop of shut offs, possibly 4 months. Marc brought up some points of recurring members, and the next month will be worse for them. It was decided that there would be no shut offs but our office would handle it the same as far as processes go. Marc will write and share a written policy with directors. A special board meeting will be called in the coming weeks to pass and sign a resolution on new temporary policy.
Director Peat made a motion to adjourn, Director Wasson seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion was passed.  The meeting adjourned at 11:00 a.m.
________________________________                       ________________________
Secretary
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